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AGENDA

Call to Order and Welcome Amber Conger, President
10:06 AM
Adoption of Agenda Amber Conger

Agenda adopted

Approval of Minutes (11/9/16 & 11/11/16) Amber Conger
Minutes approved
Revisionin 11/11/16 minutes “Chris Rogers”

Reports

Reports cheat sheet handed out. Encouraged to view ALA council meeting if ever a
chance.

President Amber Conger

Sarah Hood will be leaving and relocating to New Mexico. Thank you to Sarah
for her service. Per bylaws, the Executive Committee can appoint a
replacement. The Executive Committee unanimously voted to approve Chris
Rogers as 2nd VP.

Chris: “So much of the business we do is not exciting...membership is very
important.” Hit some targets to increase membership. There is a role for a lot of
people in our association. They should become excited about what the library
association is doing.

Please think about who will be taking charge of your group next year. Think
about grooming people into leadership positions. John is the nominating
committee chair. Think about serving on the Executive Committee. Talking to
people one-on-one can be effective. "l pulled in so many people by saying
‘hey, you would be great for .” Everyone in this room is a leader.

South Carolina’s Library Journal, deadline Monday, April 17. Started a few years
ago. It is for submissions from SC libraries. It is for any library in SC.

Conference call with Julie Todaro about library advocacy. Budget proposal 2018
by Trump administration shows cuts for IMLS, innovative bridges of literacy,
education association, PBS.... organizations important to libraries. This year we are
taking the proposal seriously. ALA approach to fight for funding is earlier and
louder. Pushing calls to legislature. Stay engaged with advocacy through the fall.
Our focus is ourselves, choose battles carefully.

Currently National Library Week & recess for congress. Good time to reach out.
New fight for libraries page, news coming down from washington office. “We are
all responsible for this...we all have to work together and push this out.”

Conference Update Jimmie Epling, 1* Vice President

Conference is on the website now. Proposal form also online (google form),
longer than last years. Exhibitors and sponsors packet online. Changes
suggesting more sponsorship opportunities. Super early bird registration for
exhibitors (June 1st) $25 drop from last year. Options to lock in space for 2018
conference. Updating criteria for selection of proposals. Ranking system (1-5).


http://www.scla.org/assets/docs/SCLAAnnual2016FirstGeneralSessionBusinessMeeting11916.pdf
http://www.scla.org/assets/docs/SCLABoardMeeting11.11.16.pdf

Working on rewriting ALA’s “reasons to go to conference” to tailor for SCLA.
Reasons to send staff to the conference.

Spoken with advocacy committee. ALA boot camp will be at the conference. 3
hour session. About $50 pre conference charge, which will help offset costs. Total
cost about $1500-$2000. Will also be the Wednesday opening speaker.

Looking for keynoters for Thursday and Friday. Suggestions are welcome. May
get someone from IMLS. Looking for speakers who will talk about library and
advocacy related issues. Also looking at authors.

Handed out 2017 SCLA Conference Plan. Looking fo change poster session
times. Friday morning breakfast, unconference (open sessions) a possibility.
Mystery Masquerade reception. Working with staff. Called Ripped Page, a
murder mystery masquerade. Mix between the australian tv show the Librarians,
the Office, and murder mystery. Incorporates literary characters. More details to
come out after the 29th.

Questions:

o Donald W.: Who doing the poster sessions this year? Jimmie: Alan.

o Donald W.: When will proposal be sent oute Jimmie: TBD

o Donald W.: Adding drop down menus to registration form. Amanda: If it
can be done.

o Chris R.: Are we still doing the conference app? Jimmie: Yes, needs to be
renewed.

o Virginia C.: | would consider changing the Zumba time to 6:30-7:00AM?2

o Amber C.: How close are we to confirming and IMLS speaker?

o Amber C.: Is there a clarification on the proposals about conference
registration: Jimmie:lf you are presenting and from SC, you do have to pay
to attend conference.

o Amanda S.: Do we have a hotel linke Donald: Yes. (send to Amanda)

Membership Sarah Hood, 2™ Vice President

Sarah Hood will be leaving the state of South Carolina, thus vacating the position
of 2nd VP/Membership Committee Chair.
Current Member Count: 535. About 230, membership lapsed. Members should
be getting an email reminder to renew. Still tweaking website.
Thanks to Curtis Rogers and Ellan Jenkinson, membership fliers have been
distributed to both various state agencies and academic libraries.
Progress on:
o Convening a committee
m  Contact those who might be interested.
m  No committee has been convened as of yet; Sarah’s progress has
been halted due to her resignation.
m  Convene a committee of 2-3 people.
o Having a SCLA rep at USC-SLIS library grad school Orientation
m  Amanda (Bracken) Reed at Richland Library made contact with
Sarah Keeling at USC-SLIS in early February to get our foot in the
door. It looks very promising. Per Amber, we (SCLA) need to take



great care in ensuring clear communication with SLIS and prompt
follow-through.
m Keep lines of communication open and follow-up.
o May 12th, LIBRIS Conference, Columbia College

Chris Rogers, 2nd Vice President
e Sending out a lefter to remind members, “we missed you”. Look for leaders.
Revising the letter to add in an advocacy piece or sign up for newsletter.
e Try to get as many people as we can.

Treasurer Kevin Reynolds, Treasurer

e Proposed FY 2017 Income and Expenses Budget. Motion to approve budget.

o Change to budget: Library Marketing & Outreach $80.00 moved from
FY2016 to FY2016 Rollover.
m Budget approved.

e Chris Rogers: would like to see more directors or library board members involved.
Get more leaders involved.

e Jimmie Epling: Had someone ask, Was there anything for trustees or a focus on
frustees in SCLA. Also, Friends of the Library. Maybe offer SCLA member rate to
those that are in the Friends of the Library roles.

e Financial planning and development committee has been inactive for a few
years. Would like to see this group reactivated. Find a home for budget
discussions, revenue generation. Prescribed list of members for committee.

e Virginia: Amazon Smile, choose an organization (SCLA is an option). Every time
you purchase from Amazon, they give money to an organization. Amazon gives
money, not you.

e Post something on social media about Amazon Smile.

Executive Secretary Donald Wood, Executive Secretary
e Keep inloop for summer and fall programing. Contact before program. Can also
set up registration for event.
e If you need a list of members in your group, please contact.
scla@capconsc.com

Approval of Board Reports Amber Conger
Motion to approve board reports. Board reports approved.

New Business

Advocacy & NLLD Update Jonathan Newton & Virginia A. Cononie
e Encourage people to sign up on advocacy webpage. Receive up to date news.
Adding a dedicated take action button the the website.
e legislative day is May 1-2. About 11 people attending, all of our districts are
represented. There is a virtual legislative week, if you can’t make it in person.



e Advocacy committee has been really busy. Has meet 6 times since February.
Trying to give people in SC and simple way to become engaged. Trying to get
people involved in the committee from all over the state. Trying to devise a
mission for the committee. Just keep libraries in mind and leave personal beliefs
out.

Open carry laws to monitor. We need people to send concerns to us.

The engage site is giving more information to continue the discussion.

Dear appropriator letters. House deadline passes. Senate next.

Full report attached below.

Awards Revisions Sarah Gough (written), Amber Conger
e We are not recognizing people, the way we need to. Awards are good
motivators.

e All award nominations would go to the committee. For the sake of impartiality
and consistency. New awards proposed.
e Questions:
o JohnK.: Can we approve these at the June Board Meeting or is that too
latee
o Kevin R.: Will these awards include money?2 Plaques?
e Cadllto action: Have a final draft ready for approval in June for Board.
e Considerations: Push golden award to next year.
e John K.: Motion to table items to June Board Meeting with a final proposal.
o Mofion approved.
e fullreport attached below.

Other Reports

ALA Councilor Virginia A. Cononie
Does our chapter have core values?
Full report attached below.

APLA Representative Jimmie Epling
Public libraries appear to be doing well for this year. Went from $1.50-1.75 per capita.
Lottery money is up in the air. State library has been authorized to hire one staff
member, funding not available yet.

Separate initiative. Homework hotspot, state library. Governor’s million dollar plan to
help fund hotspots. Public libraries could submit proposals.

SELA Representative Submitted by Faith Line
The 2017 SELA Summer Leadership Conference will be held at the Vestavia Hills Public
Library...the Library in the Forest near Birmingham, AL, August 18-19, 2017. More
information will be disseminated to members closer to the date.

The 2017 West Virginia/SELA Joint Conference will be held November 8-10, 2017 at the
Greenbrier Resort in White Sulphur Springs, WV.



SELA wiill join SCLA in 2018 for a Joint Conference at the Greenville Hilton, October 31
through November 2 2018.

Announcements

C&U section/Information literacy RT- Fourth iTEACH June 4, 2017.

PP RT - scholarship only paying for registration.

Amanda- Login for social media, give to chairs. Change passwords annually.

Question: Jenny: Is the current website have a blog platform? Linking events with
Facebook posts? Amanda: Contact Amanda, web team. Evolving practices for
posting.

Adjournment
11:58 AM

2017 Annual Conference: October 11-13, 2017
Columbia Marriott, 1200 Hampton Street, Columbia, SC

REPORTS

ALA Councilor Midwinter Report
Submitted by Virginia Alexander Cononie
Atlanta, Georgia

January 2017

Notes from Each Council Session

ALA Council |
Sunday January 22
e Executive Director Search- representation of pubilic libraries is needed. Making
the conference more sustainable is important.
e Ann K. Symons- Honorary Membership- Voted Yes
NOTES FROM TOWN HALL MEETING
e Cheryl Gorman was facilitator. The fown hall was on Facebook live. Advocacy
for libraries is needed with the Trump Administration. What is our intention? What
are our core values as an associatione What is being challenged?
e Some feel that things have not changed very much. Some feel that this is
different than what has come before.
e It was remarked that freedom of expression is our core value. We need to find a

balance. Funding, copyright, net neutrality, NEH> when do we stand up for these

matterse



e We need to come together and unify. If we are not sitting at the table, we do
not have a voice. We must revolutionize the model. Strategic plan for advocacy
is needed with clear specific agendas. Don't be silent.

ALA APA Council Meeting
e APA Wellness was discussed.

ALA Chapter Councilors Meeting
Chapters Relations Committee- Conduit to ALA Resolution- improved communication
between ALA and Chapters.
Does your chapter have Core Values?
It is remarked to make relationships with legislators, and that many executive
directors serve as institutional repositories.

e One chapteris using Zoom as their online meeting software. They said it is
reasonably priced and even has a free version. One chapter does not meet in
person. They only meet online. Since they do this, they have ground rules for
speaking and meeting etiquette.

e Wyoming has hosted a hybrid conference where attendees have the option to
join in online. It was recommended, also, that the ALA Chapter Councilor make
their own gmail account. Ex: alacouncilor@gmail.com. It was also discussed that
most Chapter Executive Board Members are required to have an ALA
membership.

ALA Council ll
Monday, January 23
e (Largest Contentious Resolution) Educational Requirement for the Executive
Director. Wording suggested: strongly preferred but not required educational
qualification.
VOTED: Yes
Overall Vote Tally: 75 Yes- 78 No
e Resolution Establishing Family/Caregiver Status as a Protected Class in ALA
Volunteer Work. VOTED: Yes

ALA Council lll
Tuesday, January 24
e Memorials for J. McRee Elrod, Robert Alan, Valerie Bross, Sandra Friedman
Dolnick, Nettie B. Taylor, Ruth Gordon, John Shuler, Karen Avenick, Warren Hass.
Tributes: Emily Sheketoff
Gun Violence Affecting Libraries, library workers, and library patrons. VOTED: Yes
Resolution on Access to Accurate Information. VOTED: Yes as amended.

Total in attendance in Atlanta: 8,995



Chapter Leader Appropriations Advocacy Mobilization Call Times
Monday, March 27th, 2017
Beginning advocacy immediately. Generate more direct push towards the Hill. LSTA
funds and IAL funds are the most important in this budget cut. (200 million dollars) NEH
also give money to libraries. Money from Labor and education departments. Congress
needs to be approached by librarians and library stakeholders. 2 letters to sign for two
different strong funding sources. (short timeline April 16th)
e Key Points: Full budget (end of April, first of May). The Dear Appropriator letters
ask for 186.6 million
Resources: District Dispatch Blog ALA legislative Action Center, Fight for libraries!
IMLS: South Carolina:
https://www.imls.gov/grants/grants-state/state-profiles/south-carolina

Advocacy Committee
Submitted by Virginia Alexander Cononie

Meetings: March 2nd, March 7th, March 21, April 12

2/15 notes from a meeting:

SCLA Advocacy Committee Meeting

February 15th, 2017

Attendance: Jonathan Newton, John Kennerly, Chris Rogers, Virginia Cononie

Agenda
Leadership Retreat
e Encouraged others to attend NLLD. (7 Registered)
e Bus or state library van for next year?
e What are our core values
ALA Midwinter discussion
NLLD
FCC regulations- How related to library realm?2
CQ Engage
e Needs to be added to the new SCLA.ORG site
e hitp://carcengage.com/alasc/home
e Advocacy should go to Cengage. Add Advocacy (replace legislative with
advocacy) to Committees instead.
the affordable textbook bill
e There's a billin the SC senate that was infroduced to help with textbook
affordability. In my opinion, the intention is good but it somewhat misses the
mark, however | cannot say how excited | am that there is interest in our
legislature on this important problem. Our scholcom group is very interested in
open learning and how it can address this issue, and | was hoping we could send
a message from either our scholcom group or the SCLA leadership supporting



https://legiscan.com/SC/bill/S0262/2017
http://cqrcengage.com/alasc/home
https://www.imls.gov/grants/grants-state/state-profiles/south-carolina
http://www.ala.org/advocacy/advleg/federallegislation/fight-for-libraries

efforts to reduce textbook cost, and also maybe proposing what might be more
effective/sustainable solutions such as open educational resources.

South Carolina HB 3012

(a)
(b)

(c)

Wayne Long: http://www.scstatehouse.gov/member.phpgcode=1120454411
Josiah Magnuson:
http://www.scstatehouse.gov/member.phpgcode=1130965774
‘Biological sex' means the physical condition of being male or female, which is
stated on a person's birth certificate.
'‘Multiple occupancy bathroom' or 'changing facility' means a facility designed or
designated to be used by more than one person at a time where persons may be
in various states of undress in the presence of other persons. A multiple occupancy
bathroom or changing facility includes, but is not limited to, a restroom, locker
room, changing room, or shower room.
'Single occupancy bathroom' or 'changing facility' means a facility designed or
designated to be used by only one person at a time where students may be in
various states of undress. A single occupancy bathroom or changing facility
includes, but is not limited to, a single stall restroom designated as unisex or for use
based on biological sex.

(2) A local government or other political subdivision in this State may not enact local

laws, ordinances, orders, or other regulations that require a place of public
accommodation or a private club or other establisnment, not in fact open to the
general public, to allow a person to use a multiple occupancy bathroom or
changing facility regardless of the person's biological sex. A local law, ordinance,
order, or other regulation enacted by a local government to require a person to
use a multiple occupancy bathroom or changing facility designated for his
biological sex is not a violation of this chapter and does not constitute
discrimination based upon a protected category.

(3) This section does not apply to persons entering a multiple occupancy bathroom or

changing facility designated for use by the opposite sex:
(a) for custodial purposes;
(b) for maintenance or inspection purposes;
(c) torender medical assistance;
(d) to accompany a person in need of medical assistance;
(e) for a minorunder the age of seventeen who accompanies a person caring
for that minor; or
(f) that has been temporarily designated for use by that person's biological
sex."
SECTION 2. This act takes effect upon approval by the Governor.

Goals for 2017

NLLD
Cengage Site: Relevancy

o Create one campaign with one take action.
Bring any SC bills related to the Board.


http://www.scstatehouse.gov/sess122_2017-2018/bills/3012.htm
http://www.scstatehouse.gov/member.php?code=1120454411
http://www.scstatehouse.gov/member.php?code=1130965774

Virtual Library Legislative Day
e Virtual Library Legislative Day is part of the American Library Association’s (ALA)

National Library Legislative Day, held each spring in Washington, D.C. This year,
National Library Legislative Day will be May 1-2, 2017. Virtual Library Legislative
Day activities will be held throughout the week of May 1-5, 2017, and will be an
opportunity for all library advocates to make their voices heard on a national
level. Library advocates who cannot make it to Capitol Hill for the event can be
a part of the effort by calling and/or emailing their elected officials any time the
week of May 1-5. Visit this web page in late April for talking points to include
when writing or calling your legislators. Reqister now to support libraries for Virtual
Library Leqislative Day

Awards Committee
Submitted by Sarah Gough

SCLA Awards Committee Recommendations
Processes:
All award nominations should come directly to the Awards Committee rather than
some first going to other individual sections, roundtables or committees, i.e. Outstanding
Paraprofessional; Intellectual Freedom. This will not only streamline the process, but will
remove any conflicts of interest that arise when the leadership of those sections,
roundtables, and committees are nominated for the awards that they are meant to
judge. Those leaders are often the most active in their specific award areas, and should
be able to be nominated without any concerns regarding propriety.

All awards should be offered as appropriate, and not necessarily every year.

Award nominations should be done via web forms rather than paper applications or
separate email attachments.

New Awards: (This is just a draft, as all Awards Committee members have not yet given
their feedback)

We would like to breathe life back into the Awards process by offering several new
awards:
e Student
o  Would honor an SCLA student member who demonstrates dedication to
the field, is actively engaged in professional development, and is making
important contributions.
o Would probably encourage a good number of submissions, since it would
be aresume builder
o Would encourage early SCLA involvement by those still in library school
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http://www.ala.org/united/advocacy/virtuallegday
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdpbfeNl1t6uM_gIfUqjS4uROV7VEt8JFlindnqt_Nbm1wSFw/viewform?c=0&w=1
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdpbfeNl1t6uM_gIfUqjS4uROV7VEt8JFlindnqt_Nbm1wSFw/viewform?c=0&w=1
http://www.ala.org/advocacy/advleg/nlld

Innovation

o Would be given not to an individual, but a team, department, or library
branch

o Would highlight a collaborative effort to make a big spark or positive
change in their community or solve a problem in an innovative way
(community and results focused, not innovation for the sake of
innovation).

o Would encourage peer learning throughout the organization, as everyone
hears about these innovative practices. We could build into the award
that the winner will do a public program or webinar for SCLA sometime in
the following year.

New Professional

o Would honor and encourage those who have already made big
contributions to the field, early in their careers.

o Would require at least one year of service in SC libraries, and five or fewer
years of post-MLS library experience.

Legacy/Hall of Fame

o Torecognize those who have contributed great amounts to their libraries
and the profession over their careers.

o Would be given to those late in their careers — nearing retirement,
post-retirement, and could even recognize historical figures

o Multiple people could be inducted into the Hall of Fome each year, as
appropriate.

o Would be open to both professional librarians and paraprofessionals.

Intellectual Freedom

o We used to offer this, but it hasn't been given out in several years

o Good opportunity to highlight not just library workers, but community
members who support libraries’ commitment to intellectual freedom
(county council, senators, business leaders, etfc.).

“Golden Door of Service”

o Alllibraries are (or should be) service oriented. This award would honor an
entire library or library branch who goes above and beyond for their
community.

o Nominations would come directly from patrons and community members,
similar to the "I Love My Librarian” award

o Would be a great opportunity for libraries to capture the different ways
they are impacting the people in their community, and then show that
community support later on.

Scholarship for Diversity Committee

Submitted by Cathi Cooper Mack
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The Scholarship for Diversity in Librarianship Committee has been working diligently to
provide some great fundraisers and activities for the 2017 conference in Columbia, SC.
We are still working on our plans for the fundraisers. We will have a Silent Auction this
year and we will have Zumba. | am planning one additional fundraiser, but we are sfill in
the planning stages. If you would like to be one of our Silent Auction donors, please let
me know ASAP.

Also, this year we would like to give away some door prizes throughout the day. If
anyone would like to donate door prizes or has connections with some
organizations/companies, etc. that would donate a prize(s), please let me know ASAP.

If anyone has other ideas/suggestions/comments for the Scholarship for Diversity in
Librarianship committee we welcome them. Please send suggestions to
ccoopermack@scsu.edu.

Thank you for your continued support of the Scholarship for Diversity in Librarianship.

African American Concerns Round Table
Submitted by Steven C. Sims

The round table for African-American Concerns has nothing to report.

Paraprofessional Round Table
Submitted by Amanda Reed

Member Mixer meetup in planning stages for late spring
April newsletter to be issued soon
Planning in process for PP workshop to be held August 9 at Richland Library Main.
The State Library will present on opportunities for paraprofessionals and how they
can be of support to them, hear what other paraprofessionals jobs look like
around the state as well as Merry Taylor on leadership and customer service

e 2017 Conference sponsorship application available. The RT is going to sponsor
one paraprofessional to attend all 3 days of the conference this year.

College and University Section
Submitted by Cathy Goodwin

Leadership Retreat 2/4/2017

The officers of the Section met with members of the Information Literacy Roundtable
during the SCLA Leadership Retreat on February 4th for initial discussion of iTeach4,
tentatively scheduled for June 2017. Possible locations were discussed: the Midlands
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Technical College NE campus was used for iTeach3 and worked well except for the
lack of break-out space.

Since much of the value of iTeach is in the collaboration and sharing with colleagues,
we felt that this was a requirement for iTeach4. Ease of parking, central location,
keynote speaker, conference themes and limiting attendance (depending on space)
were also discussed.

iTeach has focused on academic librarianship in the past, but building on the idea that
“our seniors are your freshmen,” we recognized the need to reach out to high school
media specialists as well. The issue of ‘fake news’ and teaching students to recognize
specious sources of information as students and life-long learners was also discussed as
a possible theme.

The C&U membership was surveyed last year to gauge interest, location and topics for
iTeach3 and preferences for ACRL e-learning webcasts. The 2015/6 survey provided
useful information that guided activities for the year, so we wanted to do a similar
survey this year.

Membership Survey

As an ACRL chapter, the Section can provide 2 ACLR e-learning webcasts per year at
up to 6 sites at no cost to participants. A survey was sent to the C&U membership on
2/23/17 requesting input on a preferred e-learning webcast, preferred topics for
iTeach4, preferred location for iTeach and topic suggestions. The survey closed on
2/28/17.

The survey was sent to 94 members on the C&U mailing list. Thirty (32%) responses were
received between 2/23 - 2/28.

E-learning Webcast

82% of respondents were interested in the e-learning webcast “Essentials of Usability
Design for Library Research Guides” vs. “Navigating Without a Chart: Perspectives on
the Basics of Acquisitions” (22%).

iTeach4 Topics

28 responses were almost evenly divided on 3 proposed topics: fake news (15), lifelong
information literacy (14) and transitioning from high school to college (16).

Location for iTeach4

Columbia, Clemson and Greenville were offered as choices (based on known availably
of space) with an option for “other.”

Columbia 12
Clemson )
Greenville 10
Other 3

Other responses:
e ‘“Florence or Myrtle Beach or Charleston”
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e “Clemson would suit very well also”
e ‘"Bluffton”

Suggested Topics

Two topics were suggested by two different respondents:
e Diversity and inclusion in Collection Development
e Hybridized teaching/learning strategies

ACRL e-Learning Webcast

Based on survey responses, viewing of the ACRL webcast “Essentials of Usability Design
for Library Research Guides” on March 8™ was set up at 3 sites (USC, Clemson, Furman)
and had a total of ¢ attendees. Program Coordinator Shanna Schaffer provided a link
to the recording for C&U members after the on-site viewing.

ITeach4
The Section is collaborating with the Information Literacy Roundtable on iTeach4. To
date:
e Theme: “Transitions” was selected as it encompasses fransitions from high school
to college, community colleges to 4-year colleges and college to workplace.
e Keynote: Heather M. Moorefield-Lang from the USC School of Library and
Information Science will be the keynote speaker.
e Date: June 14, 2017
e Location: Thomas Cooper Library
e Registration: TBD (to includes lunch)
A call for proposals was sent to the membership of both the Section and Roundtable on
4/4/17 with a submission deadline of May 1.

Call for Proposals: Transitions and the Roles Libraries Play

We are seeking speakers for a full day workshop sponsored by the SCLA College and
University Section and the SCLA Information Literacy Roundtable on Transitions and the
Roles Libraries Play. We will include topics pertaining to information literacy and need
proposals for both fifty minute presentations and ten minute lightning round sessions. This
workshop will be held on June 14™, 2017 at Thomas Cooper Library at the University of
South Carolina, Columbia, SC and will include lunch. More information on this event is
forthcoming.

Potential topics could include:
e Transiting from high school to college, community college to university, and
college to workplace
e Cooperation between different types of libraries (special, academic, school,
public, or other)
Open access
Open educational resources
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General web searching

MOOCs (Massive Online Open Courses)
Pubilic library resources

Digitized materials or archives

The theme for the lighting round: Learning from failures

We invite all library associates in academic, school, public, special, or other sectors to
submit proposals for this collaborative effort.

Please submit your proposal by sharing them via Google Forms
https://goo.gl/forms/p4UQNBbzw4qGIVI23 by Monday, May 1.

If you have any questions please submit them to:
Amy Edwards: amjedwar@mailbox.sc.edu

We look forward to hearing from you!

Technical Services Section
Submitted by Debra Franklin

The officers of the Technical Services Section met on Wednesday, December 14, 2016.
Shanna Schaefer and David Shay attended the leadership retreat on February 4, 2017.

A survey has been sent out to determine how much interest there is in a networking
lunch and presentations or panel discussions on technical services issues. These were
the questions and resulfs:

Would you be interested in meeting for a networking lunch?

Yes 69.23% 9
No 0% 0
Maybe, if my schedule 30.77% 4
allows

If “yes”, which location(s) are best for you?

Columbia 61.54% 8

Greenville 46.15% 6
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Charleston 0% 0

Myrtle Beach 0% 0

Would you be interested in attending or participating in a presentation or panel
discussion on technical services issues?

Yes, as a participant 15.38% 2
Yes, as an attendee 53.85% 7
Maybe, if my schedule 53.85% 7
allows

No 0% 0

What topics in technical services interest you?

Managing small technical services departments, training ts staff, crossover
between traditional ts roles and new functions (digitization, technology).

| am interested in topics related to state and regional monographs and serials
retention programs (ex. EAST and Scholars’ Trust).

RDA best practices for e-resource management Discovery layers

Online catalog maintenance finding aid methods preservation

RDA cataloging, union catalogs, ebook vs. print

Libraries’ approach to adopting RDA or rationale for not adopting it; challenges
for small technical services departments; accessibility from a TS perspective; TS
advocacy

Collection development ILL

Collection management cataloging
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